Meeting Minutes

East Bay Unit 502 Board of Directors

September 17, 2023
The meeting of the East Bay Unit 502 Board of Directors was called to order by President Libby Silver at 11:15 am.  The meeting was held in person at the EBCBC.
Attending Board Members:  Larry Bowerman, Loretta Dimitruck, Joseph Held, Don Levine, Tom Pajak, Cole Powell, Fred Schwartz, Libby Silver and Grant Vance.
Board Members Not in Attendance:  Nancy Price, Andy Wasserman, Marcia Wasserman and Kathy Wolf.
1) Meeting Minutes:  The minutes for the August 6, 2023 meeting were approved by the Unit 502 Board. 
2) Treasurer’s Report (Andy):  
Andy had distributed his latest financial summaries to Unit 502 Board members on September 15, 2023.  These summaries were prepared using the accrual accounting method rather than cash accounting.  At the meeting, Tom summarized Andy’s report, including the following:
a) the June Sectional showed a profit of about $1800 (which includes a $1000 anonymous donation),

b) through the end of August, the Unit Games have resulted in an average loss of about $12 per game, and

c) at the end of August, the Unit had a balance of about $27,240.
3) Old Business:  
*Tunnel Tourney (Grant):  Grant reiterated that the next Tunnel Tournament had been scheduled for April 13, 2024, and that the EBCBC has been reserved for that date.  Due to a conflict, Board approved changing the date to April 27, 2024.
 *District 21 Report (Tom):  Tom reported to the Board about the September 13, 2023 District 21 Meeting.  He summarized several topics, and there was some discussion on each, including:
a) the two upcoming Regionals [Table Mountain (10/9 to 10/14) and Monterey (1/1 to 1/7/24)].  Flyers are available at the Unit 502 website by clicking the link to the District 21 website.  All hotel rooms allocated for the Table Mountain Regional in Friant, CA (about 20 miles north of Fresno) have been reserved.  Hotel rooms for the Monterey Regional are now available for booking. 
b) the Non-Life Master Regional in Palo Alto was a success, and
c) there will be a Royal STAC event December 4 to 10, 2023.  Four color points will be awarded for those that do well.
November 18-19, 2023 Sectional:  Don reported that preparations are proceeding and “on track” for the upcoming November Sectional.  Don and Sherry Larsen-Beville will be in charge of “running” the 2024 sectionals.   

*Lunches at Unit Games (Joseph):  There was some discussion about the sign-up sheet for the Unit Game lunches that has been previously circulated by Joseph.   Joseph reported that all remaining dates but one in November are “covered.” 
4) New Business (Libby):  
 *Unit Board Vacancies in 2024 (Larry):  Larry reported that on August 14, 2023, he posted a notice about the 4 Unit 502 vacancies for 2024 and the 4 replacement candidates that had been approved by the Board on August 6, 2023 (Brad Carson, Rob Johnson, Sherry Larsen-Beville and Donna Rolle).  The notice provided an opportunity for Unit 502 members to nominate additional candidates, but no additional nominations were received.  Thus, the 4 nominees are deemed elected to the Board effective January 1, 2024.  Larry drafted a Notice That No Election is Required for the 2024 Unit 502 Board and posted it at the EBCBC on September 17, 2024.  Tom will email the Notice to Unit 502 members and Andy will post the Notice on the Unit 502 website no later than October 15, 2023.
*Other Actions Discussed and/or Taken by the Board:

a) the Pro-Am Game was scheduled for Saturday, October 28, 2023 (Libby),
b) the Board voted unanimously to continue the terms of Joseph Held, Cole Powell, Libby Silver and Grant Vance for another 2 years (2024 and 2025),
c) since Larry and Marcia will no longer be Unit 502 Board members, Libby and Tom agreed to do the “Diamond in the Ruff” articles for 2024,
d) Don and Fred will invite the 4 new Board members to the November 5 Board Meeting,
e) there will be no Charity Game in 2023, and

f) the decision about whether to cancel unit games that occur during future Santa Clara Regionals was postponed (but Tom did argue against changing the schedule, since it would likely cause confusion).
5) Our next Unit 502 Board meeting is November 5, 2023.

6) The meeting was adjourned at 12:03 pm.  
Unit 502 Board Meetings in 2023:  January 15, March 19, May 21, August 6, September 17 and November 5.

Calendar of Events for 2023:
*Unit Games on first and third Sundays each month in 2023.

*NAP Games on June 4, July 16, August 20 [Marcia] 

*Sectional on June 24 & 25, 2023 (Kathy, Marcia, Don, Cole and Joseph)
*Sectional on November 18 & 19, 2023 (Kathy, Marcia, Don, Cole and Joseph)
*Tunnel Tourney 2023 (Unit 502 vs 499) – held on Saturday, April 8, 2023 – Coordinators are Grant Vance and Jackie Zayac.
*Holiday Banquet on December 17, 2023 (Marcia and Kathy)
Submitted by, 
Larry Bowerman

Secretary, Unit 502 Board
